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1521.
Mr M M Swathe (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Whether a study has been conducted to ascertain the effect of the plantations above the Sudwala caves on (a) groundwater and (b) the health of the caves; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(2)
Whether any steps can be taken against the plantation owner if the plantation was found to be negatively affecting the caves; if not; why not; if so, what steps?
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REPLY
(1)(a) & (b)
Geo-hydrologists from the Department of Water Affairs and Forestry (DWAF) are presently conducting a study on the effect of some 30 hectares of pine (exotic timber) plantations, and their impact on the availability of water, through geo-hydrological flow patterns, to the Sudwala Caves. We know that water dripping into the Sudwala caves must have fallen at some point in time on the surface, infiltrated the soil and then moved further down into fissures in the underlying rock formations.  The exact movement of rain water through the soil and rock is a complex issue that cannot easily be determined.
As part of the study five boreholes have been drilled and the water levels in these boreholes are currently being monitored.  Over time the reactions of the water levels to different scenarios will show us the impacts on the underground water level and thus we will be able to deduce the cause of the dry up – the six months monitoring data available now is by far too short a period to make any deductions at all. Apart from monitoring the water levels, the study will also measure rainfall and humidity, study the actual geology of the area and look at the influence of any springs in the vicinity. Once all this data has been collected and monitored for at least three to five years the team can test and modify all current theories.
(2)
In terms of the National Water Act, 1998 (Act No 36 of 1998) the plantations in question are lawful (originally planted in 1984) and qualify as authorised water use. The State cannot, therefore, force Sappi, the present plantation owner, to remove these trees. 
Although a direct link with water supply into the Sudwala Caves has not been proven and the aforementioned study will take a few years to complete; both Sappi and DWAF realize that this is a vulnerable area. Therefore DWAF is currently, through its Mpumalanga Regional Office, discussing with the present owner the possible exchange of this plantation for the establishment of an alternative source of timber within a less vulnerable area.  Successful removal of the trees will be accompanied by a comprehensive rehabilitation of this impacted area.

